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STANDARD & POOR’S CONFIRMS ‘BBB+’ RATING WITH NEGATIVE OUTLOOK 

FOR ATLANTIA AND AUTOSTRADE PER L’ITALIA  

 

 

 

Rome, 18 July 2013 – Atlantia announces that, as a result of the review conducted 

following the downgrade of Italian sovereign debt to ‘BBB’ (with a negative outlook) on 9 

July of this year, Standard & Poor’s has today confirmed its 'BBB+' rating of Atlantia and 

Autostrade per l’Italia, which is now one notch above Italy’s sovereign rating. 

The negative outlook essentially reflects the risk of further downgrades of Italy and the 

potential impact of a deterioration in the country’s economic situation. 


